State Bank steps forward to ID kids
Chilton, WI- February 7, 2006-  Chilton’s Optimist Club accomplished one challenge, but another remained—until State Bank of Chilton stepped forward recently to solve that one.

Last year, the club obtained a grant to help purchase the equipment and program necessary to bring the Safe Assured child identification system to the community. Jerry Pagel, an Optimist member and sheriff of Calumet County, helped acquire the grant.

“After seeing the product, we really thought it was a great product,” Optimist Doug Schulz, chairman of the club’s Safe Assured Committee, told fellow members at their breakfast meeting last Wednesday morning at Seven Angels Restaurant.

But even with the equipment necessary to conduct the program, the club still wrestled with how to pay the $10 cost per kit needed to process each child.

That is where the State Bank of Chilton stepped to the plate. At last Wednesday’s meeting, Laura Hoerth, executive vice president of the bank, helped Schulz announce that the bank will be sponsoring kits for the club to conduct the program for any Chilton or Stockbridge parents who want it done for their child.

Officials say SafeAssured is the most comprehensive and effective solution available for youth identification. It is designed to complement efforts in cases of qualified and non-qualified AMBER Alert recovery situations, and/or other state and national programs.
